

# Grampound Road C of E Primary School Newsletter Date 17<sup>th</sup> June 2016 <a href="https://www.grampoundroadschool.co.uk">www.grampoundroadschool.co.uk</a> www.facebook.com/groups/grampound/





Our values: Compassion, wisdom, forgiveness, perseverance, trust and respect *Nurturing God's gifts with compassion and drive so that all our children succeed, learn & thrive.* 

# Sports Day 2016

A fantastic afternoon on Thursday at Grampound Road Primary School for our sports day. The Year 6 pupils planned and led the day alongside Mr Keast our Sports Leader, which the children thoroughly enjoyed. The children challenged themselves in throwing, tug of war, sprints and much more. A huge thank you to Miss Roberts, Mr Keast and all of the staff at Grampound Road Primary School and Cricket Company for their preparation for this great event. Thank you to 'The Friends' for organising and providing refreshments – they raised over £180 for the school. Below is the results and trophies that were presented by the sport leaders. Well done to all children for super team spirit and participation.

#### TEAM POINTS SPORTS DAY

 $1^{\text{st}}$  RED 165  $2^{\text{ND}}$  YELLOW 159  $3^{\text{RD}}$  BLUE 138  $4^{\text{TH}}$  GREEN 121

EVENT	NAME	EVENT	NAME
ROUNDERS BALL	Maddi	YEAR 3 BOY	Louie
CRICKET BALL	Arthur	YEAR 3 GIRL	Reya
RECEPTION BOY	Tallis	YEAR 4 BOY	Jacob
RECEPTION GIRL	Ketsia	YEAR 4 GIRL	Iona & Erin
YEAR 1 BOY	Jenson	YEAR 5 BOY	Daniel
YEAR 1 GIRL	Grace	YEAR 5 GIRL	Ellie
YEAR 2 BOY	Gil	YEAR 6 BOY	Sam
YEAR 2 GIRL	Elsa	YEAR 6 GIRL	Megan

#### FINLEY WON THE TROPHY FOR GREAT SPORTSMANSHIP













#### Assessment Results

As we approach the end of the academic year, teachers are busily finalising their teacher assessments. For some year groups these assessments must be officially submitted and some part of the assessment process involves the completion of tests. As reports have already been written and shared with parents, the following information will be sent out to parents in the second week of July when the Key Stage 2 SATs results have been returned:

Reception - Early Years Foundation Stage Profile scores

Year 1 - Phonic screening test results

Year 2 - end of Key Stage 1 teacher assessments and test results

Phonic screening test results for those retaking the test

Year 6 - end of Key Stage 2 teacher assessments and test results

## Cinderella and Rockafella

Our year 6 and whole school end of year production of Cinderella and Rockerfella will be performed on:

Tuesday 19th July 6 pm

Wednesday 20th July 6 pm

All children to return to school at 5.30 pm. Finish time is 7 pm approximately.

Tickets will be available to book on line soon.

The children are enjoying learning songs, making props and getting ready for this show stopper!

Year 6 Celebration Assembly and Tea Party Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> July 9.15 am. Parents of year 6 pupils invited. After the presentation of certificates the children, staff and parents will enjoy a tea party celebration.

Last day of term Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> July. Finish at 1.30 pm.

#### Year 6 Camp to Barton Hall

Our first whole MAT Year 6 Camp took place during the week of the 6<sup>th</sup> June with the children spending the week at PGL Barton Hall in Torquay. The children were involved in an action packed week which included: dry skiing, canoeing, raft building, quad bike riding, archery, climbing, open air pool swimming/games and much more.

Mr Lees has asked me to tell you that all of the Year 6 children who attended the camp were a credit to their school and our MAT, drawing compliments from our staff and PGL staff on their behaviour, attitudes and lovely manners.

One of the aims of this camp was to provide opportunities for the children to meet and become friends with the children from the other MAT schools, this was certainly achieved and many budding friendships have been made in Torquay.

Well done to Misha, Luke, Arthur, Shannon and Georgina from our school, Mr Lees is very proud of them and their team spirit, courage and 'try anything attitude' during the week!

We would like to thanks the staff from our MAT who gave so freely of their time to enable our children to attend.

#### Year 5 Residential to Porthpean

Some of our Year 5 children will be setting off next week for their residential camp trip to Porthpean. We hope you all have a fantastic time and look forward to hearing all about it on your return!

# Stars of the Week. Come and see our work displayed near the office...

Oscar for impressing us with his amazing independent writing.

Callie for being a wonderful, polite and helpful member of Carne Class

Bradleigh for being a responsible year 2 and for caring for other people in our class and around school.

Harry L for helping out on sports day and giving out the award stickers to the children after their races.

Jacob for showing outstanding sportsmanship by helping someone who was injured.

Ryan for being supportive to his peers and producing fantastic work.

Rowan for joining in with all of the races on Sports Day and enjoying taking part.

All staff for their amazing team work this week. You have all been fabulous. Thank you.

#### Bursting to tell moments

Laura Beth Dancers for an amazing dance show at Poltair School on Sunday. You were super. ©

Well done to all children for participation in sports day - your determination and resilience. ©



https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/link-to-us

## Information for Parents:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Spicy Beef Pizza	Bangers & Mash	Roast Beef	Chicken Tikka Masala	Fish Fingers or Salmon Fishcakes
Cheese & Tomato Pizza	Veggie Chilli	Quorn Roast	Quorn Burger	Cheese Ploughman's

Please complete a school meal form at the beginning of the week and hand into the office. Please remember that Parentpay offer a completely secure way to pay for your child's meals <u>in advance</u> and for you to view your child's account 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Thank you for your support with this.

#### Wrap around Provision:

Breakfast Club 'Munch Bunch' from 7.45-8.30 am every day and an After School Wrap around Provision from 3.15-4.15 or 3.15-6.00 pm. Please contact the office to book a place and payment should be in advance of these sessions. Nursery Provision available 1-3 pm for pupils who will be starting in September in the reception class.

Summer Tennis Coaching Falmouth Tennis Company 6 week course. £30 falmouthtenniscompany@gmail.com 07941572115 Venue: Veryan and Roseland Tennis Club, Elerkey Lane, Veryan TR2 5UW 7<sup>th</sup>, 14<sup>th</sup>, 21<sup>st</sup>, 28<sup>th</sup> June, 12<sup>th</sup> & 19<sup>th</sup> July.

Congratulations to Sam, Leo and Hayden who have earned a golden ticket for the golden table this week for great lunch time behaviour and helping to prepare the hall for lunch time. Well done.

# **Dates for your diary:**

Monday swimming for year 3-6 . 12.20-3.15. Please pay on parentpay or at office. Many thanks.

20<sup>th</sup> - 22<sup>nd</sup> Year 5 Porthpean Camp Mr Moore

24<sup>th</sup> June Samba Workshop for Year 6 at The Roseland 1.30 -3.00 pm

28th June Roseland Transition Day for Year 6 pupils.

30<sup>th</sup> June Village Hall 7.30pm Pre-school AGM. They need your support. Please try to attend if your child attends pre-school.

Week of 4<sup>th</sup> July all year groups from year 1-6 will be taught Sex and Relationship Education (SRE). Letter to be sent out with more information.

#### Attendance at School.

Poldark Heligan Trelyon Carne Caerhays 84.2% 90.3% 96.7% 93.4% 92.1% Government guidelines state that attendance should be 96.1%.

Please ensure your child only takes time off school for medical reasons.

If your child is unwell and is off school please call on 01726 882646 to inform us of the reason for their absence.

Remember 8.30 gate open
8.35 Come into school
8.40 Wake and Shake in classrooms KS1 and
'Run a Mile' later in day. This is followed by
Morning Maths to enable pupil to practice
their multiplication and number facts as part
of the new curriculum.